Received DEP



-007-26-1308

Resource Recovery Office

Room 521, 115 South Andrews Avenue Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33301 (305) 357-6458

2 PS

October 26, 1988

Hamilton S. Oven, Jr., P.E. Administrator, Siting Coordination Section Division of Air Resources Management Florida Department of Environmental Regulation 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Re: Request for Modification - North Broward County Resource Recovery Facility PA 86-22

Dear Buck:

I am responding to your letter of October 14, 1988, which requested air dispersion modeling runs and supporting information demonstrating the proposed modification to the captioned project would not violate ambient air quality standards and impacts would be within the envelope considered in the original proceedings.

After receiving your letter, I requested Ken Kosky of KBN Engineering to contact Tom Rogers of the Division of Air Resources to discuss the details of your request. Based upon their discussion, I am forwarding copies of the following correspondence which we believe is responsive to your request:

- 1. Letter of April 9, 1987, from Thomas M. Henderson to Wayne Aronson of USEPA Region IV. Attached were tables subsequently incorporated into the PSD Permit for the South Broward Project. The tables summarize modeling assumptions and results. Specifically source parameters, emission rates, predicted ambient impacts and comparisons to PSD Increments and AAQS data were provided.
- 2. Letter of August 15, 1988, from Thomas M. Henderson to Bruce Miller of USEPA Region IV. The letter reviews the modification request to the North Broward Project PSD Permit and County's rational for not performing additional modeling. See second paragraph on page 2 of the letter and attachments.

3. Letter of October 20, 1988, from Bruce Miller of USEPA Region IV to Thomas M. Henderson. This letter states USEPA's agreement with the County's position on the need for further modeling.

If you or Tom Rogers need more information or clarification of points addressed in the enclosed correspondence, then please contact either Ken Kosky or 1.

Sincerely yours,

Thous M. Hudner

Thomas M. Henderson Project Director

TMH/bd

Enclosures

cc: Clair Fancy, FDER Tom Rogers, FDER

Ron Mills, Malcolm Pirnie Ken Kosky, KBN Engineering

Kerri Barsh, Greenberg Traurig

Neil Moses, Wheelabrator Environmental Systems Jim Wiegner, Wheelabrator Environmental Systems